
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lega Nazionale Professionisti has received the following queries from a corporation potentially 

interested in participating to the tendering process concerning the International Audiovisual Rights 

of Serie A and Serie B Championship for Seasons 2009-2010 and 2010-2011: 

-  Whether it is possible to receive the tender form in word format. 

-  Whether it is a requirement to have the bid document translated into Italian. 

The answers provided by Lega Nazionale Professionisti are as follows. 

-  For the Tender form, reference must be made to  the “pdf” format which is published in our 

website.  The “word” format of the Tender is not available for circulation. 

-  As concerns the requirement to have the bid document translated into Italian, according to 

paragraph 2.4.1 of our Invitation to Tender: 

“Bids may be made in Italian or in English duly translated in Italian [….]” and “Bids made by 

other means or in other formats will not be accepted”.  

 It is therefore necessary that any Bid is written in Italian, or in English with accurate Italian 

translation. 


